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At the Ordinary Council Meeting 
in August, Council considered 
the feedback received during 
the public comment period and 
has endorsed the following:  
 
Hall Street 

• Retain existing parallel  
caravan parking on the 
north side of Hall Street. 

• Modify Hall Street to      
become a one-way street, 
eastbound (west to east) 
from Parade Street to Prin-
cess Street 

 
Princess Street 

• Princess Street to become a 
one-way street, south-
bound (north to south) 
from Hall Street to  Shar-
row Street. 

 
These modifications will         
improve access to the Town Hall 
Project for residents and visitors 
approaching from Parade Street 
(Great Southern Highway). 
 
Following recent success with 
the Federal Government’s    
Driver Reviver Point Driver Reviver Upgrade Grant, and the WA Government’s Small Grants Program 
to progress the first stage of the Town Hall Future Use Project encompassing the tourism function, 
the Working Group is continuing to provide input into the detailed design elements. 
 
For more information visit the Projects and Initiatives page on the Shire’s website, or contact the 
Shire Administration.  

HALL STREET AND PRINCESS STREET MODIFICATION 

The Shire of Pingelly, in conjunction with the Pingelly Youth Network, conducted the It Starts With 
‘You’th consultation series to understand the needs and aspirations of local young people. 
 
Following the facilitation of surveys, pop-up booths and workshops, the Pingelly Youth Network 
collated the data to inform strategies and actions to implement a youth-led vision for Pingelly    
within organisational and community capacity. 
 
A further opportunity for the broader community to provide input into the Draft Strategy, before 
the final version as adopted at the Ordinary Council Meeting in August. The Pingelly Youth Network 
are now set with a blueprint to work collaboratively to develop projects and initiatives for young 
people.  

PINGELLY YOUTH STRATEGY 2021-25 ENDORSED 



 
Draft Policy  - Standards for Chief Executive Recruitment 
Council adopted a policy around the standards for the future Recruitment, Performance Review 
and Termination of Chief Executive Officers in compliance with recent legislation changes.  A 
copy of this policy can be found on the Shire’s website. 
 
Certificate of Compliance – CEO Recruitment Process 
Council certified that the recruitment and employment of CEO Mr Andrew Dover was              
undertaken in accordance with the standards for the Recruitment, Performance and                 
Termination of Chief Executive Officers policy.  A copy of this certification was sent to the       
Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries 

 
Management Order – 13 Balfour Street 
Council approved a request to have a management order for 13 (lot 807 Reserve 23053) Balfour Street Pingelly issued to the 
Shire of Pingelly.  This reserve will be designated “Community Purposes”. 
 
Old Courthouse Expressions of Interest  
Council extended the period for submissions in relation to seeking a tenant for the Old Courthouse building to activate      
Memorial Park.  
 
REED Lease 
Council approved a 1 year peppercorn lease with a 1 year additional option of 22 Queen Street Pingelly to REED (Regional 
Early Education and Development) for the pro-
vision of Childcare services 
 
Pingelly Youth Strategy 2021-25 
Council adopted the Pingelly Youth Strategy 
2021-25.  A copy of this plan is available on the 
Shire’s website 
 
Town Hall Project – Hall Street and Princess 
Street Consultation 
Council endorsed the proposed modification to 
Hall Street and Princess Street.  
 
Proposed Second Shed 
Council granted permission for a second shed 
to be constructed at Lot 390 (60) Pitt Street  
Pingelly. 
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RATES INCENTIVE PRIZE 
Paying your rates in full by Wednesday, 15 September 2021, will give you        
eligibility to go in the draw to win one of the amazing incentive prizes. 
 
The rates incentive prizes this year were kindly donated by: 
 
• Stephen & Dannielle Keatley of Keatley Wool and Livestock: $500 cash prize 
• Pingelly Brookton Community Bank: $350 savings account 
• Matthews Realty Pty Ltd: $200 cash prize 
• Pingelly Gift Card: $100 value 



 
A Local Government Election to be held on Saturday, 16 October 2021 to fill vacancies at the 
Shire of Pingelly. 
 
The Role of a Councillor 
The role of a Councillor is to provide leadership and guidance to the community; facilitate com-
munication between the community and the Shire; determine and review policy; plan for the 
future of the area and consider the annual budget in consultation with fellow Councillors.  
 
Councillors do not have any authority to act or make decisions as individuals. Decisions are made 
through a formal meeting process. 

 
Nomination Time and Place 
Candidates are required to lodge with the Returning Officer: 
• a completed nomination in the prescribed form, signed and witnesses. This form is available from the Shire of Pingelly. 
• a single A4 page profile containing not more than 800 characters, containing biographical information about the pro-

posed candidate and statements of the candidate’s policies and      beliefs. 
• a nomination deposit of $80 (cash, cheque, bank draft or postal order, or other means subject to Returning Officer ap-

proval). 
• a recent passport-sized photograph (optional). 
 
To nominate, every individual must complete induction for prospective candidate’s course, available via the Department of 
Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries website at www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au 
 
Where are agent lodges a nomination on a candidate’s 
behalf, it must be in the prescribed form with a written 
authorisation signed by the candidate. 
 
The documents may be hand delivered, posted, faxed, 
or sent by electronic means to the Returning Officer 
and must be received by close of nominations. 
 
Full details about eligibility and nomination procedures 
for prospective candidates in the election listed below 
can be obtained by contacting the Shire of Pingelly. 
 
SHIRE OF PINGELLY 
17 Queen Street  Pingelly  WA  6308 
 
RETURNING OFFICER: Andrew Dover 
 
CONTACT: 
TEL: 9887 1066 
EMAIL: vanessa.ward@pingelly.wa.gov.au 
 
NOMINATION PLACE: 
17 Queen Street  Pingelly  WA  6308 
District 4 vacancies 4 year term 
 
NOMINATIONS OPEN:  8:30am 2 September 2021 
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http://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au

